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I became a member of Woolbridge in November 1961 and joined the committee in about 1964. 

Apart from a four or five year gap in the 1970’s, when I was moving jobs and houses, I have been on 

the committee ever since. I have been Vice Chairman and Chairman at least twice and carried out 

other roles such as Magazine Editor for nearly 20 years, Speed Event co-ordinator in the days when 

we ran events at Longleat and Bovington in addition to Wiscombe and even Competition Secretary 

for a short period. Currently as Vice President my role is to support the President and stand in for 

him when necessary and to generally promote the well being of the Club. I have also retained a 

couple of other jobs such as dispatching the printed version of the magazine, where I obtain the 

address labels from Merv Brake, purchase the necessary postage stamps and then attach them and 

the labels to the envelopes, often with help from Sister-in-law, Jeanne!. Then I collect the magazines 

from the Printer and put them in the envelopes and deliver them to the Royal Mail. I am also tasked 

with organising the two or three skittle matches, which we have with other Clubs each year. For 

more than 40 years I have worked with Charles Barter to put on the annual Boxing Day Trial. 


